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 Thirty, Thriving and Thankful 

By Rick DeYoung 

 

Chapter 9 is in its 30th year of 

existence and it is thriving, with 139 

members in good standing. As 

required by our Bylaws, elections for 

next year’s officer were conducted 

at our last rally of the year – the 

Coastal rally at Florence, Oregon – 

and our new officers are listed in the 

left column of this newsletter. 

Please feel free to contact any of us 

with your ideas or desires for 

Chapter 9 in the coming year. 

We are all very grateful to our 

outgoing Treasurer, Veanna 

Fletcher, for the great work she did 

as our club’s Treasurer as well as for 

the wonderful job she and Layton 

did as the primary hosts for the 2017 

Coastal rally. Thanks are also in 

order to Jackie Deal, who has served 

as Secretary for several years and 

who continues to record and write 

about the history of Chapter 9. 

Jackie and I also thank Mary 

Woodell, who filled in for Jackie as 

Secretary for several meetings 

which Jackie missed as she travelled 

back to Alaska this past summer.  

We are especially grateful to Kimm 

Cady (and his wife, Marti), our 2015-

16 President, for agreeing to serve 

as Vice-President next year, assuring 

us of more well-planned rallies. We 

also thank Betty Bush, last year’s 

Vice-President, for agreeing to step 

into Veanna’s shoes as our 

Treasurer. I am also very thankful to 

Sandy Spearse for being willing to 

serve as our chapter Secretary, and 

to Becky Holm for continuing her 

effort to publish our Trailer Tracks 

as our club’s Secretary-Editor. With 

these folks all agreeing in advance 

to serve, it was an easy decision for 

me to agree to stay on as President 

for one more year. I thank you 

members for electing all of us. 

On Friday, October 6, please join us 

at the “So Long Snow Birds” 

friendship hour in the Timber Valley 

club house. Bring “hearty hors 

d’oeuvres to share” type of potluck! 

At our breakfast meeting on 

October 11, I hope to announce the 

destination for our October Day 

Trip, which is still in the planning 

stages. Our goal is to share the ride, 

as well as to share the experience. 

For those of us who are getting 

older, it makes a lot of sense and 

helps our Chapter fulfill its role as 

an Escapee organization. 

Until then … best wishes to all.

 

Chapter 9 Officers (2017) 

President: Rick DeYoung  
rrdeyoung@gmail.com  
Phone: 541-315-2830 or Cell 
phone: 541-580-3790 

Vice-President: Kimm Cady 
mrclause46@gmail.com  
Cell phone: 541-554-7933 

Treasurer: Betty Bush 
bettybush01@aol.com  
Cell phone: 503-780-9872 

Secretary: Sandy Spearse 
saspearse@me.com  
Cell phone: 243-914-6984 

Sec.-Editor: Becky Holm 
beckyllholm@gmail.com 
Phone: 541-817-3472 

MONTHLY MEETING 

Chapter 9 members meet 
the second Wednesday of 
each month at 9 a.m., 
during breakfast, at Abby’s 
Legendary Pizza, 1011 W. 
Central Avenue in 
Sutherlin, Oregon.  

A signup sheet is located 
in the Timber Valley SKP 
clubhouse, as we need to 
know by Tuesday how 
many are planning to be 
there.  

All Escapees 
are welcome! 

Other Chapter 9 events will 
be announced in Trailer 
Tracks or on the Chapter 9 
page of our website, 
www.timbervalleyskp.com  
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HISTORY of CHAPTER 9 & TIMBER VALLEY 
The Building Begins 

By Jackie Deal 

Olen brought his construction 

equipment and rented it to the 

park. “He could run it all, we’d 

have been dead without him,” 

said Bud Schick. The park bought 

a used “fire engine”, an old 

tanker truck that was used to 

spray water: the dust was 

horrible. According to Bill Moss 

“Big Red a back hoe, three times 

as big as most commercial 

trucks, (probably owned by Olen 

Edwards) was used” and the 

park also bought a used dump 

truck.  

Elton Lee and Roy Adams did 

most of the work assignments 

with Roy in charge and Elton 

deciding who ran what. Two 

months before they broke ground they assigned the 

volunteers to run the equipment. 

Elton said to Bud, “Okay, you were a farm tractor 

operator, now you’re a back hoe operator.” 

Bill Moss says, “The hill had springs in the lower lots, 

lots number 6-11, 12, 19, 20, 30, we sank equipment in 

them that had to be pulled out. We had to channel the 

water from Hilltop to the creek. It took about 10 yards 

of gravel for each lot.” 

In the Oct. 15, 1988 issue of the Timber Valley Log, it is 

reported that sub-excavation with over 50,000 cubic 

yards of dirt was moved to lower and raise road grades 

and level lots. “By the winter of 1988 the rough grading 

was done,” Jackie McLaughlin said. “The winter of ‘88-

’89 was the biggest snow Sutherlin had in 20 years. Six 

RVs stayed here in the park.”  

They stripped off grass and put it into huge piles. The 

women did the lay-out work. For about one week they 

roughed out lots and started putting shale in them; 

Bud proudly said, “I got to cut the very first lot.”  

There were truck loads and truck loads of pipes and 

fittings. In all, the park contains 56 manholes. They 

totally moved the creek to fit it into a greenway. 

Sewers were connected to the city sewage system.  

 Several “pioneers” recount how the holes, sewer and 

others, could be checked for proper depth. If Norm 

Sherman could stand up in them, and barely be seen, 

the hole was deep enough. One time George Nace held 

Norm by the feet and lowered him into the hole to fix 

something. At that time, George was very strong and 

Norm was just the right length! Norm was short but he 

was known as “Stormin’ Norman” and was a valuable 

team member. 

The shale hill at the end of State Street was a problem 

It was decided that dynamite was the answer. In those 

days, Olen said, “You could get a license to use 

dynamite for a smile and $5.00.” They used the 

dynamite and then stored the remainder of it in a tool 

shed and forgot about it until one of the men 

discovered it. It “scared him so bad they had to get rid 

of it or get rid of him.” 

Next month: winter comes to Timber Valley. 

One of the few constructions pictures that are available. If you have any 

other pictures of the construction of this unique and fantastic park, please 

share them with Jackie or Becky (email, page 1). 

 


